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MIDWINTER NEWS 

The American Library As sociation 
Midwinter Conference will be 
held in Washington, D.C. from 
Saturday, 7 January t o 
Wednesday, 12 January 1988. 
Please try to attend the OLOS 
Subcommittee on Library Serv1ce 
for American Indian People 
meetings Saturday, 9-11 a.m., 
and Sunday, 8 January, 8-10 
µ.m .. (Con s ult the conference 
program for locations). Agenda 
items include strategic long 
range planning, the newsletter 
and its future, coalitions with 
other minority caucuses and non
library organizations, the White 
Hous e Conference, minority 
internships at ALA, and pow-wow 
and programming for Dallas, and 
a report from Frank Stevens. 

PROJECT AWARDS 

The following tribes have 
received LSCA, Title IV, Special 
Proj e c t Awards f o r fiscal year 
1988: 

Porch Band of Creek Indians, 
Alabama, $93,744; Morongo Band 
of Mission Indians , California, 
$24,732; Santa Ysabel Band of 
Mission Indians, California, 
$71,779; Miccosukee, Florida, 
$44,734; Chippewa Cree Tribe, 
Montana, $56,692; Crow Tribe, 
Montana, $20,703; Fort Belknap 
Assiniboine/ Gros Ventre, 
Montana, $86,690; Pyramid Lake 
Pauite, Nevada, $54,243; Laguna 
Pueblo, New Mexico, $ 24,443; 

Three Affiliated Tribes, North 
Dakota, $61 , 424; Turtle Mt. Band 
of Chippewas, North Dakota, 
$94,278; Cheyenne River Sioux, 
South Dakota, $82,400; Oglala 
Sioux, South Dakota, $82,627; 
Lummi, Washington, $164,153; 
N1squally, Washington, $59,165; 
Port Gamble Klallam, Washington, 
$65,708; and Upper Skagit, 
Washington, $69,342. 

The grand total for special 
projects is $1,154,857. 
Congratulations to all the 
recipients and good luck on 
their projects. 

FROM THE EDITORS 

Thank you for your response to 
our request to update the news
letter mailing list. If you 
have not responded, it is not 
too late. Please write Kathy 
Kaya at Montana State 
University, The Libraries, 
Bozeman, MT 59717 - 0022 . 

We also appreciate the interest 
in the newsletter content. 
Thanks to John R. McCracken, 
Shasta County Library, and 
Walter Fleming, Montana State 
University, for their articles 
in this issue. 

Debby Schaeffer has returned to 
the Big Orange and is a public 
servi c es librarian at Cal State 
Los Angeles. She can be reached 
at JFK Library, Cal State Los 
Angeles, 5151 State University 
Dr ive , 90 0 32. ( 2 13) 343-3961. 



THE SPECIAL TRUST RELATIONSHIP 
BETWEEN NATIVE AMERICAN TRIBES 

AND THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT 
by 

John R. McCracken 
Library Services Director 

Shasta County Library 

For more than a century, 
Native American Tribal leaders 
have struggled with the 
prescribed objectives of the 
Bureau of Indian Affairs, as 
outlined in the enabling 
legislation that allowed the 
Bureau to function. According 
to the United States Government 
Manual. 1987/88, the principal 
objectives of the Bureau are 
" ... to actively encourage and 
train Indian and Alaska Native 
people to manage their own 
affairs under the trust rela
tionship to the Federal 
Government; to facilitate, with 
maximum involvement of Indian 
and Alaska Native people, full 
development of their human and 
natural resource potential ... 
seeks for them adequate 
educational opportunities in 
public education systems, 
assists them in the creation and 
management of educational 
systems for their own benefit, 
or provides from Federal 
resources the educational 
systems needed ..... (p.350) 

Several observations may be 
made regarding this special 
trust relationship as they 
relate to tribal library pro
grams. Native Americans will 
use public libraries 1f they are 
designed for Indian needs. The 
generally accepted expression 
that characterizes successful 
Indian public libraries is that 
they contain materials by, for, 
and about the Native American 
population to be served and that 
the staff members of these lib
raries be conversant in both 
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English and the local Indian 
languages. (McCracken, p. 139) 
Since many Native American lan
guages have been oral traditions 
instead of written histories, it 
is vital that those being served 
be able to relate to relevant 
library collections and library 
staff. Unfortunately in many 
states, there are public 
libraries located on or near 
Reservations that do not 
effectively serve Indians for a 
variety of reasons, including 
inadequate funding, untrained 
library personnel, and a heavy 
reliance upon donations and 
volunteers. Moreover, many 
public libraries on or near Re
servations have established 
policies that discourage 
effective usage because Indians 
are often regarded as outsiders 
or non-residents of informally 
or arbitrarily defined service 
jurisdictions. 

Tribal governments are 
rarely in a fiscally sound 
position. While many Tribes are 
recipients of ostensibly large 
amounts of Federal funding, and 
other Tribes have developed 
revenues from the production and 
sales of natural resources, most 
of these funds are directed 
toward the provision of vital 
reservation necessities, such as 
water, roads, electricity, etc . . 
Furthermore, many Federal funds 
that are earmarked for Tribal 
programs are retained in 
Washington, D.C., the area 
agencies, and other offices of 
the Bureau of Indian Affairs for 
administrative purposes. As a 
result, these funds are neither 
used nor controlled by any of 
the Tribes for direct delivery 
of services. The few Tribes 
that have succeeded in 
establishing public libraries 
and/or other cultural and social 
services are the exception. 



The special trust relation
ship between the Tribes and the 
Federal Government has a pro
found and often negative effect 
on nearly any Tribal Government 
with regard to the use of Indian 
resources and economic develop
ment. Since the Tribes do not 
own the land on which their 
Reservations are located, Tribal 
leaders are faced with a number 
of constraints. The Bureau of 
Indian Affairs must approve 
Tribal leases, contracts, 
regulations, and many other 
actions before any can be imple
mented. As an example, at a 
recent Tribal Council meeting on 
the Navajo Nation, the greatest 
debate focused on how the Tribe 
would use a $32.5 million claims 
settlement from the U.S. Govern
ment . Even though the funds 
were ruled as compensation for 
mismanagement of Tribal 
resources by the Bureau of 
Indian Affairs, the Bureau's 
area director was required to be 
involved i n approving the 
Tribe's plan for utilizing these 
funds. Stated another way, the 
Navajo Nation Tribal leaders 
could not take a legal step 
without the Bureau's blessing. 
(Sylvester, p. 19) This example 
is indicative of a long history 
of abuses, e xploitations, and 
misuses of Tribal funds and 
resources . In addition, since 
Tribes do not have the power to 
levy taxes, they cannot provide 
public services such as public 
libraries in the same way as in 
mainstream local governments. 
This unique trust relationship 
with the Federal Government is 
one which no other minority 
group in the United States can 
claim . It is a government-to
government relationship on both 
national and state levels that 
is at best ill-defined. 
Disputes among national / state/ 
tribal governments are found in 
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the courts in a hopeless search 
for direction and definition, 
which necessitates the ex
penditures of scarce financial 
resources the Tribes can not 
afford. 
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BOOK REVIEW 

by 
Walter C. Fleming 

Center for Native American 
Studies 

Montana State University 

The Sun is Not Merciful. By 
Anna Lee Walters. Ithaca, New 
York: Firebrand Books, 1985. 
133 pp. $6.95 

Walters describes her work 
as a "collection of triumphant, 
bittersweet, and poignant 
stories that reflect a coming to 
terms with time, life, and 
place." That assessment is 
certainly overstated. The 
collection of eight short 
stories can be described as 
"charming" an adjective 
ordinarily reserved by reviewers 
to describe a work that is less 
than successful. Notwith
standing, while these stories 
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are not destined to become among 
the most notable of the genre, 
they are told with a degree of 
skill, which makes them 
intriguing. 

Walters utilizes irony in 
the style of O. Henry in several 
works, including "The Resurrec
tion of John Stink" and "The 
Laws." The most absorbing of 
these is "Going Home." To her 
credit, the author does not 
allow her characters to wallow 
in self pity. Her use of humor 
reflects the resilient nature of 
the American Indian experience 
with the white world. 

There is a paucity of 
anthologies of contemporary 
American Indian short stories. 
Even though the overall quality 
of this collection is uneven, 
libraries should consider 
purchasing The Sun is Not 
Merciful. 


